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Palmetto Hospital Trust, representing over 85 healthcare organizations in South Carolina, supports the structured, orderly dissolution of the South Carolina Second Injury Fund.  We believe such action is warranted due to many factors, not the least of which is the escalating cost of assessments levied by the Fund.  Specifically, we reference the following assessment rates of the Fund over the past several years:

Year
Assessment Rate (as a % of paid claims)
1997
14.5%

1998
16.5%

1999
16.3%

2000
20.0%

2001
26.5%

Escalating costs alone are not a sufficient reason to call for the dissolution of the Fund.  We believe that the original purpose of the Second Injury Fund is no longer relevant, and is being addressed through other social legislation.

The South Carolina Second Injury Fund was established to encourage employers to employ the handicapped and disabled.  Its mandate was to ensure that such employers were not financially penalized through higher workers’ compensation costs by virtue of their hiring such individuals.  The theory was that these individuals were more likely to become injured on the job, or that, because of such disability, the financial consequences of such an injury would be greater.

Our experience has shown that handicapped and disabled persons have no higher prevalence of injury than do other workers.  Additionally, we do not believe that employers faced with a hiring decision involving a handicapped or disabled person consider the existence of the Second Injury Fund in their evaluation.  In fact, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) prohibits prospective employers from making adverse hiring decisions on the basis of a handicap or disability.  We believe the South Carolina Second Injury Fund served its initial purpose, but is no longer needed.

Finally, we believe that the system has evolved into one where recoveries from the Fund are no longer related to the original purpose for which the Fund was created.  Instead of protecting employers with progressive hiring practices, the Fund represents a redistribution of resources where all interested parties attempt to recover as much as possible with no emphasis on the social merits of the cases involved.  Unfortunately, this redistribution of resources carries a high administrative cost, further burdening the system.

For the above reasons, the Palmetto Hospital Trust board of trustees supports the orderly dissolution of the South Carolina Second Injury Fund.

